
Medary Special Board Meeting 
Monday October 17, 2011 

 
Members present were Supervisor I Robert Keil, Supervisor II Mike Weibel, and 
Chairperson, Linda Seidel 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 noon, on-site at N3119 Smith Valley Rd., 
Tom Brown site.   
 
Tom Brown explained his plan to put in a 175 foot culvert to improve water 
dispersement and drainage.  The Town Board approved this request with the 
following conditions: 

1. Catch basins to be placed at both ends of the culvert 
2. Maintain shoulder with a lower pitch, where the culvert is placed, to 

alleviate any water or melting to drain onto the road.   
3. Review plan with Erosion Control. 

 
Motion Weibel to approve the 175 foot culvert by Tom Brown with the 
aforementioned conditions, 2nd by Keil.  All Ayes. 
 
The Board Members then met with Mr. Peters and Mr. Gabrielson at the Town 
Hall to review the “driveway plan” for new construction at N3360 Cedar Pt. Rd. 
 
The Board approved the driveway as presented and explained the procedures 
regarding the Town of Medary Driveway Ordinance, the home owner/contractor 
must have the Onalaska Fire Chief “sign-off” and approve the driveway.  
 
Motion to adjourn, Linda Seidel at 1:00 pm, All Ayes. 
 


